OWLS Meeting
April 8, 2013

Present: Shelby Castens, Diane Montgomery-Cox, Kathy Davis-Vrbas, Jolie McDaniel, Principal Adam McDaniel, Brenda Henry

Treasurer’s Report: $1114.68; treasurer needed

Report on Hayden Nature Trail—Clarence has replaced wood chips on the walking path on Phase 1 and is willing to help as needed. Diane has visited with water resources about digging out wetland and will check into how to file for permission. Spring projects were discussed and a work day will be set-up. Students will be encouraged to be involved in the projects. Adam is willing to supply refreshments for the workers. 
Spring Projects:

1. Placement of stepping stones and finishing project—Brenda will visit with Josh Wolters for suggestions on how to set stones 

2. Clean area around shrubs and put down more weed barrier—student/scout involvement

3. Tower: replace and/or stabilize several steps—possible help from Matt Micek and class

4. Plant small plots of crops and/or wildflowers to attract wildlife—Brenda & Diane will locate a 20’ x 20’ area near the tower and check with Clarence on working the site; Jolie will check on a wildflower mix available from the Rawlins County Conservation District which should be planted by May 15

5. Wildlife guzzler—Jolie brought information on different types of wildlife guzzlers. Keith Kisner may be willing to share information on a grain bin lid type of guzzler with the committee. Committee members were asked to look over the designs for discussion at the next meeting. A kindergarten teacher has an older bathtub that she is willing to donate for use as a reservoir. 
Other business: Clarence told Brenda that a community sign has been placed between the restrooms at the lake. The group who organized the Octoberfest donated the sign. Sandy Mulligan has a key so organizations can advertise events. Information about the nature trail may be placed there. Jolie said the new wildlife biologist, Wes Sowers, is willing to help out with projects. Project Wild and Project Learning Tree Workshop information will be given to teachers. The conservation district and the school may be able to share the cost of registration. 
The next meeting will be Tuesday, April 30 at 7:00 in the elementary library. 
